MINUTES OF MEETING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 10TH JULY 2003

PRESENT



Barry Quinn






Simon Cross






Tib Axon






Sara Grayson






Neil Child






Andy Saunders






Malcolm Shakesby – County Councillor

APOLOGIES



Liz Rudd  -  District Councillor

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME

There were no members of the public in attendance.

MINUTES

The Minutes of the last meeting held on 19th June as already circulated were signed as a correct record.

MATTERS ARISING

1. Housing Needs Survey  -  The Chairman had spoken with Andy Lloyd that day and to date just two replies had been received.   The return date was 31st July so the final amount of replies would not be known until next meeting.

2. Insurance  -  The Clerk had received a reply from Allianz Cornhill advising that they could not sent out documents for next year’s insurance until April.   The Parish Council would discuss at the March/April 2004 meeting.

3. Middlefield Play Area  -  Barry Quinn advised he had received a call from Shirley Cragg this morning to advise she had made some progress on fund raising by approaching Malcolm Barnes for the use of his field for a car boot sale. MCG were also trying to start up a Mother and Toddler Group at the Village Hall as a fund raiser and had arranged a meeting with Pam Shipton.   A letter had been written to Monkey World seeking a donation towards the Play Area.   There was a new source of funding being set up for community groups called “Living Spaces Project” and MCG would apply for funding for the play equipment.   However, the Chairman had been told that this maybe over subscribed.   The Parish Council were still awaiting letter of intent from PDC re lease and peppercorn rent.   If PDC were waiting to see if the housing stock was to be signed over to a Housing Association then we need to know the current situation.   Barry Quinn to send e-mail to Jane Simon reminding her of their recent conversation.

4. Monkey World  -  The Chairman advised that the application for the Animal Hospital was approved at the June meeting of the Planning Committee.   Jim Cronin had raised a petition with 10,000 signatures.   The Chairman would write to Paul Croft to request answers to the 9 questions that we raised.   He would also ask about the PDC policy on Monkey World.    Barry Quinn asked if the Parish Council should make the Press aware of the facts from the Parish Council point of view but it was decided to wait for a formal response from PDC to our letter.

5. Periodic Electoral Review  -  The Chairman advised he had written to the Boundary Committee for England to reflect the views of the Parish Council against the proposed boundary change.  He requested that we remain in the present Egdon Heath Division.   A reply had been received stating that our request arrived after the closing date for Stage One.   Their recommendation would be published in October.   A further period of eight weeks consultation would follow when we would be able to re-submit our views.  The Boundary Committee will contact the Clerk nearer the time.   The Chairman had also written to Cllr. Tim Palmer at DCC telling him of our disappointment that he and his fellow Conservatives had not supported Malcolm Shakesby’s motion that our Parish remain within Egdon Heath.  A similar letter was written to Mr Cordy at DCC.  A formal reply had been received from DCC saying that our representation was considered at a meeting on 30th May and 5th June but after a vote was not carried.

6. Planning Procedures Meeting 24th June  -  Andy Saunders had attended and gave the Clerk his documents to read.

7. Good Councillors Guide  -  The Chairman asked the Clerk to contact DAPTC for further copies.

8. Parish Plans  -  After preparing a summary for the last meeting and handing to Councillors, the Chairman asked the meeting if they thought we should proceed with drawing up a Parish Plan.   The meeting was in favour and this was given a vote of confidence.  The Chairman would prepare a background before the next meting.

9. Road Works on A352  -  Our Parish Council had not been notified of these works which were due to take place over the next seven weeks.   Barry Quinn had enquired from DCC as to the reason for this and was told a letter had been sent to East Holme Parish Council but not Arne or East Stoke.   He asked that a copy of this letter be sent to Arne and ourselves.

10. Countryside Agency  -  This had been advertised on the notice board as being available for inspection under Public Participation Time but there had been no response.   The Chairman told the meeting that there had been just a few amendments to the original version.   

11. Councillor Vacancy  -  Barry Quinn advised he had not yet been able to speak to Graham Craddock of Kemps Hotel though he had tried.

12. War Memorial  -  Sara Grayson confirmed she had spoken to Mrs Gathercole but it seemed she knew nothing about damage to the wooden posts in front of the War Memorial.   The Chairman suggested we should write to St. Blaise Contractors for the Tower repair to see if they know anything about this damage. An inspection of the Memorial itself also shows damage and deterioration though it was unclear as to whether this was covered by the Parish Council insurance. The question was raised as to whether the British Legion had a fund for helping with repairs to War Memorials.  Initially Sara Grayson would contact the British Legion.

13. Level Crossing  -  After complaints of people sounding car horns late at night to attract the attention of the Gatekeeper, the Clerk was asked to write to Network Rail suggesting a pressure wire be installed to sound a bell in the Gatekeeper’s hut.

14. Holme Lane Sign and Fingerpost  -  Barry Quinn had spoken to PDC.   The Holme Lane sign was at the moment propped up.   The finger post was the responsibility of DCC and was on order.   DCC promised to contact Barry Quinn further.

15. Cllr Andrew Saunders  -  Written undertaking and Members Interests forms completed.  The Clerk would forward to Peter Aston PDC.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

1. 6/2003/0506 – Mr and Mrs Tubbs, Primrose Farm – Form dormers and gable to existing roof and changes to fenestration

          No objections were raised and the Clerk would contact Neil 

          Smith to advise     

PAST PLANNING

1. 6/2003/125 – Mr and Mrs. K. Laurence, Inglewood Farm – Add first floor to existing bungalow and raising roof to form 5 bedroom

          Approved 27th May

2. 6/2003/429  -  Mr and Mrs Chapple, Bakerswell, Hethfelton – Erect rear utility room and link between house and garage

          Approved 20th June

BUSINESS OF MEETING

1. Standards Board of England – New leaflet re Register of Interests was handed to each Councillor.   A video had also been received re Misconduct of Councillors.  Barry Quinn to view.

2. Letter from PDC re Freedom of Information Publication Scheme – Filed

3. An e-mail from Brian Godfrey, River Laboratory, was read out.   This explained that he was attempting to re-establish the River Lab as a site for Freshwater Biology and Ecology.  He hoped to lease part of the site to the community in the evenings and weekends.   The Vice Chairman suggested we enquire what the rates would be to hold our meetings there.   He also suggested we advise the facilities in our next Newsletter.

4. Copy of letter from Parish of Affpuddle and Turnerspuddle re Development at Redbridge.  This was read out to the meeting regarding their concerns at this planning application.   The Chairman felt this was out of our area but asked the Clerk to keep on file and acknowledge thanking them for keeping us informed.

5. Letter from PDC re Press Release on Alcohol Control in Public Places – This was read out and then filed.

6. PDC Performance Plan 2003/2004 – Filed

7. UKAEA re Draft Bill for Nuclear Decommissioning – Filed

FINANCE

1. S. Barrett – 3 months Salary and Expenses 1/4/03 – 30/6/03 - £335.67

2. M. Welsh – 3 months Churchyard Maintenace 1/4/03 – 30/6/03 - £300.00

             Plus cutting down of tree - £110.00

3. DAPTC – Training afternoon re Clerk  £10.00

4. Wool PCC – Money received re graves of Fyler and Butler for 2002 - £88.40

These Accounts were approved for payment

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. Annual Return  -  This was duly completed and signed by the Chairman for sending to the Auditor by 31st July.  The Clerk produced notes of Internal Audit meeting with Peter Sills which would be forwarded with the Return and Annual Accounts.

2. The Clerk reported she had received a telephone call from Richard Stubbs, Traffic Management, DCC concerning a sign they wished to put in Church Lane reading “Pedestrians in Road”.   A twin sign would be put the Highwood end of Church Lane.   No objections were raised and the Clerk would telephone Mr Stubbs.

3. Tib Axon reported that the footpath was again overhanging with trees.  Malcolm Shakesby offered to speak with Jon Munslow on this point.

4. Barry Quinn reported on a Rave that had taken place on Saturday 12th July.   A few complaints had been reported to the Police.   The people concerned left on the Sunday and rubbish was cleared up and the area checked over.   The Chairman spoke to Bob Foote of SITA and the rubbish was removed to the tip.   He would be visiting the site further to look at providing extra fencing for the field alongside Binnegar Lane.  Also Hansons were contacted and the site manager will be discussing with senior management the need for additional security measures.

5. The Vice Chairman reported he had received a letter from the Appeal Board re Bournemouth Canine Assn.   Their appeal had been dismissed.   This was put on file.  The main reasons for refusal were no development in ANOB and significant traffic issues that were not properly addressed in the original application.

6. A352/C6 Junction Improvements  -  The Vice Chairman asked if there had been any feed back on the success or not of these improvements.   The Chairman who travels on this road daily advised he had experienced no problems so far.  Andy Saunders asked if Councillors knew whether there was supposed to be two lanes around the roundabout as he had experienced a car on his right turning on to the C6 whilst he was taking the lane for Wool.   The Clerk would telephone Andrew Brown the Project Manager to clarify this point.

7. The Chairman reported that he had e-mailed Neil Smith regarding last month’s planning applications and also pointing out that a large wall and conservatory had been installed at April Cottage at Holmebridge opposite the Lulworth turning on the A352.  No planning application had been sought and the Chairman asked Mr Smith to confirm whether these should have required planning consent.  Neil Smith had advised that he would be visiting the property next week and would then comment further.

8. A copy of a map showing the Parish Boundaries was given to each Councillor for reference.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING
7th August.

Chairman

Date:……………………………..

